
Ministers of the Sunday Services  

7:30 AM SERVICE   

 

 

 

10:30 AM SERVICE 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you know of someone needing our 

prayers, please contact Suzy Petty at, 

(thepettys42@yahoo.com).  

P l e a s e  k e e p  t h e s e  f o l k s  i n   

y o u r  d a i l y  t h o u g h t s  a n d  p r a y e r s :   

 Joe H, Marjorie, Shawn, Mike and Judy, Doug, 
Eli, George and Janet, David, John and 
Dorothy, Connie, Saylah and Hector, Bud, 
Carol, Dee, Elizabeth and Tyler, Sally, 
Anastasia, Beth, Christina, Michael,  Kathleen 
& Bob, Beth, Paul, Chris, Leonna, Betty, and 
Becca. 

 

Address:  
P.O. Box 339 

Shelton, WA 98584 
Phone: 360.426.8472 

email: stdavids@hcc.net 
web: sdow.org 

 

St. David’s Mission Statement 
 

The people of St. David of Wales are a 
diverse community coming together in the 

presence of Christ, worshiping God, 
nurturing our faith and each other and 

being an expression of  
Christ’s love to the world. 

Lector: Carla Hearst 

Eucharistic Minister: Judy Ogden 

Greeter: Karen Little 

1st Lesson: David Adams 

Psalm: Connie Reandeau 

2nd Lesson: Chuck Orthmann 

Eucharistic Minister: Elinor Lindquist 

Greeter(s): Dave Salzer 
 

Mike Callaghan 

Sacristy Clean-Up: Nancy Mikel 

Flowers: Laurie McClanahan 

St. David of Wales 
Episcopal Church 

 

Weekly Newsletter   
 July 8, 2018 

L a s t  S u n d a y ’ s   

A t t e n d a n c e  

7:30 a.m. 11 

10:30 a.m. 55 

JULY 8 TH    Vestry Meeting, Moved to  

  July 15th between  

JULY 15 TH    Sunday services - 8:45 a.m. -  

  10:15 a.m.  All are welcome! 
 

JULY 9 TH    Hands of Hope, 1-2:30 p.m. 

  Prayer  updates for the prayer  

  list and crafts. 
 

JULY 22 ND    Celebrant & Preacher @ 7:30  

  & 10:30 a.m. services; The Rev.  

  Dick Swanson!  Welcome back  

  an old friend and member of  

  St. David’s! 
 

JULY 22 ND    Concert in appreciation of  

  Suzanne Montgomery, 7 p.m.  

  at United Methodist Church! 
 

AUGUST 4 TH,    Picnic at Ann  

  Olli’s farm, 11 a.m.—Dusk. 

  See next page! 
 

AUGUST 19 TH   Mass-in-the-Grass!  Worship  

  and Holy Eucharist with Faith  

  Lutheran Church at The  

  Colonial House; 10:30 a.m. 
 

AUGUST 26 TH,   Concert!  Vince Brown  

  and Jessica Blinn  -   

  Soft Jazz.  Sunday @ 3 p.m.   

  Free will offering.  Wine &  

  Cheese following.  

Special Events Coming Your Way! 



The Vicar’s Vacous Vapors 
 

Community Organization. 

Community Connections.   
 

I write about this in appreciation of one 

who will soon leave our community.  She 
has given of herself for children and adults alike.   
 

Organizing choirs of all sorts.  Making one of our most 
celebrated events in Shelton, Songs of Freedom, available 

to all who remember the service and dedication of those 
in the armed services past and present.  More than this 

event is the constant drumbeat of bringing our 

community together in song, multiple choirs, and gifted 
musicians local and from beyond our region. 
 

SUZANNE MONTGOMERY served St. David’s for more than 
8 years as our musician, choir director and gifted concert 
coordinator.  She is leaving our community and returning 

to Spokane, WA to live with her daughter.  Suzanne 
recently underwent surgery which has made playing 
both organ and piano difficult.  We will miss her, we will 

remember her enormous contributions to this community, 
always positive, always looking for the best in each of us 

and encouraging so many of us to sing to God’s glory 
utilizing the God-given gifts that Suzanne so readily sees 
and brings forth. 
 

Sunday, July 22nd at 7 p.m. at United Methodist Church 
in Shelton a Concert of Appreciation will be held. In 

honor of Suzanne.  Many of St. David’s choir will be part 
combined choirs from Anna’s Bay Choral, St. Edward’s, 
Faith Lutheran, Shelton United Methodist, Women of 

Note, and others.  Yours truly, who has never sung with a 
choral group, is doing his best to be a part of this choir 

even though I read music like I speak Spanish.   
 

I love Suzanne and what she has given to this community!  

I invite you to this concert and hope you can join with me 
in this tribute to a beautiful human being. 
 

Sunday, July 22, @ 7 p.m. at  
Shelton United Methodist Church 

 
 

 

 
 

F O O D  B A N K  S U N D A Y  

2 N D  S U N D A Y  O F  E V E R Y  M O N T H .  
 

This Sunday is “Food Bank Sunday”.  Please bring your 

spare can goods for Saints Pantry, our local food bank here 
in Shelton serving the greater Shelton area.   

 
Billy Howard, Board President of Saints Pantry, and Nancy 
Mikel, representative from St. David’s Church, invite you to 

share your abundance as you are able for those in need of 
support.  Your contributions are also gratefully 

appreciated. 

IN THE WORKS 

O 
ur remodel is nearly complete.  New, double pane, 

windows throughout the church; a new boiler, new 
flooring, new counters tops, and repaired and painted 
gables.  Nearly finished!  Thank you to all who helped 

move furniture  for this work and especially Thank You to 
Suzy Petty for coordinating this beautiful effort! 
 

We want to have an Open House for the community!  
With the open house we want to present again a Stain 
Glass Tour.   
 

Therese MacKendrick, new to St. David’s and a 

professional, has generously contributed photos of all our 
stain glass windows and Judy Ogden is now working on a 
booklet for the Open House and Stain Glass Tour. 
 

Please watch for upcoming details of this event and help 
us bring our community of Shelton and Mason County 

over for an Open House and Stain Glass Tour. 

Mass-in-the-Grass Returns! 
Mark your calendars now for Sunday, August 19th at 10:30 
a.m. for Mass-in-the-Grass 2018.  This year Faith Lutheran 
Church will join us at The Colonial House for the celebra-

tion.  Noted musician Kelsea Barnes from Women of Note 
will be our lead musician, and the picnic following will in-

clude your side dishes and deserts and our main dish.  Let’s 
celebrate the summer and God’s love in the open air of sum-
mer with our Lutheran friends! 

Time for a new Directory! 
 

We have started the formation of a new 2018 Directory . 

Please share with Fr. Joe via of email
(josephmikel@aol.com, phone call (360-489-2787), text 

message or smoke signals your: 

§ Current address  |  Phone number 
§ Birthday & Anniversary, and 

§ Photo  (all of which is voluntary of course!) 


